UNDP and UNFPA comments to the UNDP/UNFPA Executive Board

on the ACABQ report from 4 June on 

“Results-Based Budgeting (RBB) for the Biennial Support Budgets of UNICEF, UNDP and UNFPA”
Para 4. …The Committee trusts that performance management and accountability systems will clearly identify the ways in which managers are to be held responsible for achieving success.  Managers should also be given sufficient flexibility in using resources authorized by governing bodies for achieving planned results.  The Committee stresses in this connection that the United Nations common system of salaries and allowances and conditions of services (referred to as ICSC rules – see para. 23 of the report), as well as financial regulations and rules and staff regulations and rules, should be strictly adhered to.

Agencies agree with this assessment and are continuously working on improving performance management and accountability frameworks at all level of the organization.  In addition, Agencies agree that the ICSC rules, as well as financial and staff regulations and rules must always be strictly adhered to.  The administrative arrangements to implement the concept of managerial flexibility in RBB will be followed in accordance with the UN Staff Regulations and Rules, including staff-management consultation in matters of human resources policy.
Para 5. While encouraging training and orientation of staff in RBB principles and techniques, the Committee cautions that this should not lead to substantial expenditures but should rather form part of the regular training programmes of the agencies...
Agencies agree that for RBB implementation, regular training programmes will be utilized to the extent possible to train staff in RBB matters.
Para 6. …the Advisory Committee underlines the need for clear linkages between BSB and programme activities, including resource allocation.
The approved Strategic Plan (SP) of each Agency serves as the guiding planning and accountability framework within which the country, regional and global programmes (as applicable) are implemented.  The country programmes (CP) define results in support of the country priorities within the framework of UNDAF.  The Biennial Support Budget (BSB) as a whole supports requirements of the organization in carrying out its mission and mandate at all levels within the framework of the strategic plan. It enables the Agencies to effectively deliver their programme results. 

Unless the Agencies implement their core functions supported by the BSB, they will not be able to deliver programme results. However, the link between BSB and Global, Regional and Country Programmes is not direct, since the management outputs support delivery of all the programme results by the respective Agencies and cannot be attributed to any particular programme result.
Para 8. …The Advisory Committee recommends that consideration be given to applying the reporting parameters currently used by UNICEF and UNFPA and providing information on D1 posts and above.

The Agencies take note of the recommendation of the Committee. 

